

www.cityofharrisville.com

August 2015

www.facebook.com/harrisvillecity

Join us for City Council Meeting held the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of the month at 7pm.



SUMMER WATERING

The hot dry summer months are here. With limited water supplies, Pine View and Weber Basin Water Conservancy District recommended some tips in watering yards and lawns. Businesses, churches, government buildings, and city parks are to water during the day to allow enough water pressure so that residents can water at night.

- Residential irrigation is optimal between the hours of 5:00 p.m. and 10:00 a.m.
- · Repair leaky joints or pipes to conserve.
- Avoid watering during and after rain storms.
- Keep your sprinklers off streets or sidewalks
- Avoid over watering.

Those residents who are part of an irrigation company are subject to the irrigation restrictions enforced by the respective irrigation company. May we work together to conserve water this summer.

HARRISVILLE CITY GIRLS BASKETBALL 2014 SIGNUPS

WHO: All girls currently in grades 1-9 are invited to play.

WHERE: Online at *www.cityofharrisville.com* or at the City Office building Monday-Thursday 8a-4p, Friday 8a-12p.

WHEN: Online registration is preferred and can be done any time during the month of August. Registration may also be done at the City office during regular business hours by paper.

COST: \$35.00 including jersey.

GAMES: Games will be played on Saturdays. Season runs November through December.

VOLUNTEER COACHES NEEDED! If we don't have coaches, we don't have teams. All coaches subject to criminal background check. If interested, please download both background check forms from *www.cityofharrisvile.com* or obtain them from the City Office.

QUESTIONS: Call Bryan Fife at 801-782-6227 M-Th 8am-4pm or email *bfife@cityofharrisville.com*

LOCK UP YOUR VALUABLES

Unlocked cars, bikes, equipment, ATV's, etc. make you a target. All it takes is a few minutes for you to become a victim. The best protection is to lock your doors, shut your garage, and secure your valuable items out of sight of would-be thieves.

DRUG DISPOSAL BOX

The drug disposal box is located in the lobby of the Harrisville City Offices. It is important that only pills and bottles be placed in the box. This box is not to be used as a receptacle for all the used items in your medicine cabinet but for prescription and over the counter drugs. If you are unsure, please as a member of our staff before placing your items in the box.

Vote by Mail

Vote by Mail, also sometimes referred to as Absentee Voting, is a convenient option that allows voters to receive their ballots in the mail approximately a month prior to the election. There are

three ways to return your ballot. First, voters may either return their ballots by affixing a stamp and mailing it back, second, dropping it off at convenient, secure



ballot boxes throughout Weber County, or thirdly by handing it to a Poll Worker on Election Day and avoiding the lines. A complete list of secure drop boxes may be found at www.WeberElections.com as it gets closer to Election Day.

Voting by Mail is available to any Weber County registered voter for any reason and it's easy to request a Vote By Mail ballot. Forms may be downloaded at www.WeberElections.com or found at your local City Office. You may also call the County Elections



HARRISVILLE ROAD/US-89 MEDIAN UPDATE

Mayor Richins has been negotiating with UDOT to reopen access to Highway 89 from North Harrisville Road. A

draft agreement was submitted by UDOT to the City this week, and the City's com-

ments have already been returned to
UDOT for their review. At this time,
as negotiations between the City,
Charter School and UDOT are being finalized, it is anticipated that
the median on US-89 currently blocking access to North Harrisville Road will
be removed around the time school begins
or around the end of August. Thanks for your

patience and for all those involved in resolving this matter.

Meet the Candidates Night

A meet the candidates night will be held Thursday, September 24th, 2015 at 7:00pm at the Harrisville Main Park Bowery. Each candidate will have 5 minutes to address the audience. After which each candidate will be available for questions.



Harrisville City's Farmer's Market is currently taking place on Thursday evenings at Harrisville City Park (1350 North Highway 89) from 5:30-8:30 p.m. running through September 3rd. There are local vendors of food, crafts, art and more. Vendors can still register through our website. Booth fees are either \$10 a night or \$75 for the season and are paid through the city office. Booths are available on a weekly basis. If you are interested in providing musical entertainment, you may also apply at the city offices. Entertainment will not be charged a fee for participation as a vendor, and will be on a volunteer basis. Harrisville City Farmers Market is also looking for volunteers to help staff the event on Thursday evenings. All volunteers are appreciated and will be contacted as needed. There is a need for those with experience to staff a First-Aid booth each week and will also be contacted as needed. For more information contact us at HarrisvilleHarvest@gmail.com.

POLICE NOTE

Please be mindful while you are searching the web for deals on products or even answering classified ads; regardless whether they are in a newspaper or on any website. Consumer Reports recently stated that the internet marketplace is full of counterfeit products and advertisements. As a consumer you need to make sure the sites you are visiting are selling legitimate products. In regards to classified ads, never provide personal information such as your full name, date of birth, address or phone number in an initial e-mail. No bank, credit card company or potential employer will call and ask for your personal or account information. If a caller asks for this information, it's most likely a scam. If someone wants you to cash a check and return part of it with a wire transfer, it's a scam. Remember that you are responsible for damages when you cash a money order or cashier's check for a third party and the check is found to be fraudulent. -Detective Dennis Moore

RECYCLING

Using your recycle bin minimizes your impact on the environment. Items approved for recycling do not need to be sorted but can all be thrown in together in your blue bin. It is easy and really does make a difference. A list of recommended recyclable items and the recycling calendar are available on the city website at www.cityofharrisville.com under the resident tab.

Fun Water Facts A mere 2% drop in body water can trigger fuzzy short- term memory, trouble with basic math, and difficulty focusing on the computer screen or on a printed page. By the time a person feels thirsty, his or her body has lost over 1 percent of its total water amount.

WEEDS, WEEDS, WEEDS

This time of year it seems that weeds are abundant everywhere. The city receives calls daily from residents regarding overgrown weeds, and your neighbors would like you to cut them down. Weeds are noxious, invasive, and can be a fire hazard. As a property owner you are responsible to keep your property free of nuisance weeds and overgrowth. Code enforcement will send a letter to you if a weed complaint is filed on your property. Fines can be impose for weeds and overgrowth. Do your part and keep your property clean and kept, your neighbors will appreciate it.